
    

18th June 2020 

Dear Parents,  

I do hope you are all safe and well. As ever thank you for the tremendous efforts you 

are making to support your child whether at home or in school.  

This week we have spent a lot of time trying to see if we can bring any other children 

back into school under the very restrictive government guidelines. With the help of the 

Parish council we looked into using the WI hall to provide additional space – this was 

then dashed when the government announced on Monday you couldn’t; we looked into 

using marquees to provide additional space but unfortunately this is not practical. Very 

sadly it means that due to the fact all our staff (and additional) are being used in 

school and all the school space is being used for the year groups back we are unable to 

bring any additional year groups into school. As you can imagine I am very disappointed. 

However, for the first time in many weeks it has now given us clarity to plan in advance 

a bit (as long as guidance does not change). Therefore, from week commencing the 29th 

June through to the end of term we will be holding daily “zoom” lessons for children in 

Years 2,3,4 and 5. These daily lessons will supplement the on line work. A full timetable 

will be sent out next Friday  - there will be no clashes if you have more than 1 child. 

This is a new challenge for us as a school and the staff are working really hard to make 

it as effective as possible whilst still supporting the children in school at the same 

time.  

Next week, we will still run the zoom lessons as planned: 

Year 2: Monday at 130pm. 

Year 5 : Thursday at 10am 

Year 4: Thursday at 2pm 

Year 3 : Friday at 10am 

If you have not signed up to these sessions, please contact me and I will send you the 

links. 

We still have no idea as to what September will look like but as soon as I do I promise I 

will let you know. 



Have a good weekend and stay safe,  Mr Gould  

School Dinners – if your child is currently in school then we are using the menu on the 

front of the website. This is different to the one on Parent Pay but you still need to 

book through this . I am sorry this is not easy but it is out of our control. We are on 

Week 1 next week.  

TPAT – our Academy trust are sending a letter home to you tonight. 

Amazing news – Heather in Year 6 has been shortlisted to take part in an online show at 

the Royal Academy of Art for some work she did in school. It is below  - if you want to 

see any other bits of art we have done in school please follow this link: 

http://www.chacewater.cornwall.sch.uk/website/art/436878 
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